OFFICE OF THE LEGISLATIVE INSPECTOR GENERAL

THOMAS J. HOMER
420 Stratton Building, Springfield, IL 62706
217/558-1560 Phone * 217/558-1566 Fax

E-Mail: tomh@ilga.gov

June 19, 2013

Hon. John J. Cullerton
Senate President

327 State House
Springfield, IL 62706

Re: LIG Case No. 13-001
Dear President Cullerton:

I am in receipt of your letter dated June 13, 2013, concerning the above matter. | am in
agreement with the corrective and disciplinary action taken by your office. As a result, pursuant
to the provisions of Section 25-50(c-5) of the State Officials and Employees Ethics Act (5 ILCS
430/25-50(c-5), | have elected not to file a complaint with the Legislative Ethics Commission.

Be advised that pursuant Section 25-50(c-10), the Commission may request further
investigation by this office, and may also refer the summary report and your response to the
Attorney General for further investigation or review. Be also advised that pursuant to Section 25-
52, in cases that result in at least 3 days suspension, within 60 days after receipt of the
summary report and response, the Commission is required to make the report and response or
a redacted version thereof available to the public.

Thank you for your cooperation and attention to this matter.

Regards,
— T

Thomas J. Homer
Legislative Inspector General
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